## **Communication from Public**

Name: Tiffany Chao

**Date Submitted:** 12/11/2019 08:52 AM

Council File No: 19-1515

Comments for Public Posting: Dear City Council, I am writing to express my strong opposition

to removing bike lanes from Reseda Blvd. I have been a resident of Los Angeles for almost 20 years and have loved seeing the democratization of our streets in recent years. As an Angeleno who mainly travels by walking, bicycle, bus or rail, I often feel discriminated against because of my chosen mode of transport. The City of Los Angeles has seen a continuous rise in traffic deaths. I am often \*almost\* hit by a 2,000 lb vehicle speeding, turning right on red as i'm about to cross, etc. It is the City's responsibility to provide safe infrastructure for ALL modes of travel and while there has been some progress, efforts to REMOVE infrastructure designed to KEEP PEOPLE safe are often challenged by the most vocal groups with little to no input or outreach to get input from those who rely on this infrastructure to access employment or school. I urge the City of keep it's commitment to Vision Zero and to reject the calls for removal of the bike lane on Reseda. Thank you for your time, Tiffany Chao

## **Communication from Public**

Name: Huwayda Fakhry

**Date Submitted:** 12/11/2019 05:20 PM

Council File No: 19-1515

Comments for Public Posting: Dear City Council, I am writing to express my strong opposition

to removing bike lanes from Reseda Blvd. I have been a resident of Los Angeles for almost 20 years and have loved seeing the democratization of our streets in recent years. As an Angeleno who mainly travels by walking, bicycle, bus or rail, I often feel discriminated against because of my chose mode of transport. The City of Los Angeles has seen a continuous rise in traffic deaths. I am often \*almost\* hit by a 2,000lb vehicle speeding, turning right on red as i'm about to cross, etc. It is the City's responsibility to provide safe infrastructure for ALL modes of travel and while there has been some progress, efforts to REMOVE infrastructure designed to KEEP PEOPLE safe are often challenged by the most vocal groups with little to no input our outreach to get input from those who rely on this infrastructure to access employment or school. I urge the City of keep it's commitment to Vision Zero and

to reject the calls for removal of the bike lane on Reseda.